HOW NOT TO TEACH COPYING rewrite this sections Add idea of inviting a parent who brings an infant brother or sister to class as a model.

Learning by copying is common among children that are teaching themselves to draw.  I explain that there is nothing immoral about this, but there are some better ways to learn how to draw. One way to avoid the need for copy work is avoid assignments and projects that require an observation drawing of anything that is not available to observe. 

INSTINCT

Kids still have hardwired survival instincts to pay attention to live animals.  Live or mounted animals in the classroom make wonderful observation subjects.  Urban In pre-history some animals served as food and some animals were mortal threats.  Children who did not have the instinct to pay attention were eaten before they were old enough to have children themselves.  Those who survived to become our ancestors were the ones with the instinct to pay attention.  Kids today still love and fear animals.  In Zambia I saw two little boys grab a small songbird that got caught in our truck grill.  They cooked it over an open fire for morning a snack.  In school, we need to check for allergies and for school policies, but I have never seen a kid that did not respond to a live creature.

ACTUAL ANIMALS, BIRDS, REPILES, INSECTS, FISH, etc. AS SUBJECT MATTER

I have seen many art rooms that have old discarded taxidermy specimens.  Our 8th grade art teacher always has at least one live animal in his room.  Kids loves his classes.  Having a bird, animal, lizard, etc. and an few mounted specimens in the art room can be a huge motivational advantage while providing lessons that do not force everybody to the picture books for ideas to copy.  For substitute art teaching, it is worth having an animal at home to bring in.  It can be can be a huge motivational advantage while providing lessons that do not send everybody to the picture books for ideas to copy.  For a number of years I kept my own rabbit so I could take her for drawing and clay modeling classes.  If you like garage sales and flea markets as a summer diversion, chances are you will find some perfect drawing props for next fall.

If students learn how to draw from actual observation, it will be quite easy for them to copy on their own, if and when they have a legitimate reason to do so in the future.  In my opinion, no art teacher needs to teach copying -- like no writing teacher needs to teach plagiarism.

